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Water Reclamation Facility                                         

 Shawn West of NTI has conducted compaction testing on the pre eq basin 

prior to installing the new liner.   

 The new liner has now been installed in the pre eq basin.  This part of the 

project has gone without a hitch and now the Ciccanti folks are finishing up 

the plumbing on the new digester in preparation for the installation of the 

liner.  That should happen next week with sanding and concrete floor pours 

to be done the following week.  If you look at Ciccanti’s work schedule 

we’re on schedule.  The 2014 improvements are approximately 25% 

complete.  Electrical work is progressing on a parallel schedule.    The 

estimated completion for all the 2014 improvements remains to be in 

February of 2015.                                                                                               

 SWD personnel are continuing to work on installing and connecting the 

second reclaimed water filter.  The new reclaimed water filter project is 

about 90% complete.     

 I met briefly with Jeff Howard of BHC at the Northwest Biosolids 

Conference where we had a discussion of the WRF improvements project.  

His involvement has been minimal as our project is primarily managed by 

Jim Gross, PE and Marty Harper, PhD, PE.   

 



 

Meter Setters               

 Scott is installing water meter setters in Divisions 11, 17 and assorted 

missed individual residences.    

Water Consumption Metering Results    

 Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots 

in SunLand for the last 30 days averaged 266 gallons per day.  The average 

daily consumption, based on an annual average per connection, is in the 

neighborhood of 200 gallons.  

   The SG&CC facility has averaged 563 Gallons per day over the last 30 days, 

compared to a historical average daily consumption of approximately 1000 

gallons. 

Other           

 I talked to Joe Dominczyk at 2:30 pm on 9/11/14.  He said he’d have the O 

& M manual completed by 9/18/14.    He understands that all he has to do 

is complete/address the items DOE included in their April 8, 2011 response 

to the submittal of the plan for their review.  

 On 9/11/14 I met with the Division 7 Board of Directors at their regular 

meeting.  The residents of Division 7 are ready to proceed with meter 

setter/ meter installations as required by the WUE Rule and Resolution 72.   

I am working with their board to map out an acceptable method of 

completing the task.                

 

 

    

 

                  

 



  

 

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

    

   

   

  

 

       

 

  

 

 


